HOWEVALLEY ELEMENTARY

SBDM MINUTES

March 27, 2006

2:45 P.M.

Members present:  Mary Borders – teacher, Donna Keeney-parent, Dora Thomas- parent, and Beth Handel-principal/chairperson.  

Mrs. Handel presented the proposed March agenda and SBDM Committee approved the agenda as presented.

Minutes from the February SBDM meeting were presented.  Committee approved as read.  

Mrs. Handel presented the completed Comprehensive School Improvement Plan and reviewed it thoroughly with the council.  Mrs. Ghaderi and Mrs. Kuhn had received the plan earlier in the day and approved it as presented.  Dora Thomas made a motion to accept the new CSIP.  Mary Borders seconded the motion.  CSIP passed unanimously.

Mrs. Handel presented a letter from Bruce Haggerty that further supported the Councils Section 7 request for a full time Librarian/STC.  The SBDM Council will continue efforts to receive adequate staffing.  Mrs. Handel will update council on any staffing allocation changes.  Mrs. Handel also shared that staffing allocations for classroom teachers were rounded up to 10 teachers instead of the 9.5 indicated previously.  The error was clerical in nature; a revised allocations sheet was distributed this week to principals.

Mrs. Handel shared an email from Bobby Lewis addressing Board of Education concerns over staff dress.  Mrs. Handel also shared a passage from the HES Staff Handbook that addresses staff dress.   The council felt the handbook was specific and met the schools needs for professional dress.  The HES Handbook is reviewed with staff annually on opening day.

SBDM members completed a policy checklist as requested by Jennifer Hobbs.  Policies that will be revised in April and May will be Discipline/Safety Plan and Lice.
Accident reports and the school activities budget were presented for review.

In other business SBDM member Dora Thomas, who is a registered nurse will do school wide lice checks on Wed., April 12th in the Family Resource Center.  

With no other business the meeting adjourned at 3:47 p.m.  The next scheduled meeting will be on Monday, April 24, 2006 at 2:45 p.m. in the school library.

